
Tresco garden design 
 
Different ways of using design to best display the wide range of plants within the 
garden… 
 
Right plant, right place 
Use of steep, terraced, south-facing garden to place plants in positions that suit 
their natural growing conditions. Top Terrace, Middle Terrace and The Long 
Walk and below all contain different plants, each suited to that area’s 
microclimate. The top terrace has free-draining soil that is low in nutrients, is 
more exposed to wind and gets the most sunshine, all of which suit plants from 
hotter, drier climates. There are a large number of plants from the Protaceae 
family here, including the species Banksia, Protea, Erica, Leucadendron, 
Leucospermum and Grevillea. Leucadendron argentium, the silver tree, is 
particularly suited to these conditions and makes a striking specimen plant.  
 

   
 
The more protected Middle Terrace contains quite a mix of plants and is broken 
up into distinct areas such as the Mediterranean garden, Pebble garden and 
Abbey, each with their own microclimates. There are a large number of plants 
from the Canary Islands, Chile and Mexico, including huge Agave, Echium, 
Aeonium, Agapanthus and Perlargoniums. At the far end of the terrace is a rocky 
quarry area full of Aeonium, Aloe and other succulents. Tall hedges of Quercus 
ilex offer protection from the worst of the wind. 
 



 
 
Below the Long Walk, water drains towards the lower part of the garden, which 
is damper and has better soil and more shelter than the terraces above. This area 
contains a number of evergreen trees such as the huge Metrosideros excelsa, as 
well as shade-loving shrubs and ferns, including tree ferns such as Cyathea 
medullaris from New Zealand. The planting is dense and naturalistic and the 
trees create shade and help retain moisture in the soil, which many plants in this 
area require. 
 

   
 
Formal and informal planting 
The mix of formal and informal style creates areas of contrast within the garden. 
The Mediterranean garden has plenty of hard landscaping with water features, 
walls, steps and pots. It is formal and symmetrical, with clipped olives and rows 



of Aeonium atropurpureum. In contrast, the lower part of the garden has a lush, 
woodland feel with wandering paths, and a very naturalistic feel that works well 
with the trees, ferns and shrubs. Despite long, straight gravel paths, the top 
terrace also feels naturalistic. Stone terrace walls are softened by Aeoniums, 
Agaves, and other succulents which grow from every crevice. Paths in the garden 
vary between long, straight avenues which lead your eye to sculptures and 
points of interest, to rambling paths, twisting and turning through trees and 
shrubs.  
 

   
 
Vertical vistas 
The terrace landscape is used to great effect in the garden. From the top terrace 
you can enjoy magnificent views across Scilly. The terrace design enables you to 
look down over plants in the terrace below, giving you a completely different 
view of many spectacular plants. This is particularly worthwhile with some of 
the large, structurally interesting plants such as Agave americana which, 
although imposing from below, is best appreciated from above. The tall Quercus 
ilex hedges, Eucalyptus trees and Phoenix canariensis add height and drama – 
they play with your senses, appearing impossibly tall at lower levels of the 
garden but very different once you view them at eye level on the top terrace. At 
every level of the garden huge Pinus radiata and Cupressus macrocarpa stretch 
skywards like high-rise buildings drawing your eye ever upwards. Many of the 
trees and plants are on a grand scale and the terraced layout means they can be 
enjoyed from every aspect - the garden works in both horizontal and vertical 
dimensions. 
 



 
 
Specimen plants 
There are some spectacular specimen plants throughout the garden – giant 
Eucalyptus, Metrosideros, huge Quercus ilex hedges, fantastic Agaves. The filler 
planting would be worthy of specimen planting in many other gardens. Your eye 
is drawn from one spectacular plant or series of plants, to the next. Leaf form is 
often more important than flower or colour in much of the garden. The exotic 
succulents, dainty Ericas, huge Agaves, Dasylirion, Yucca, Phormiums and froth 
of Pelargoniums all contrast spectacularly. Flower colours at this time (April) are 
predominantly red, orange and yellow – hot colours from Protea, Banksia, 
Chasmanthe, Erica and others, although the vivid blue Echium pininiana are 
beginning to come into flower. Later, Agapanthus will create rivers of blue along 
the terraces.  
 

 
   
Planting is in generous swathes. Many of the plants are big and the beds and 
borders are generous enough to accommodate them. Nothing is crammed in or 
dotted around in a confusing way, unless a deliberately informal, naturalistic 
style is intended such as the succulents growing from stone walls. 
 

 


